
Sequela 
February 8 

 
~ Essentials Training @ 6pm 
~ Sequela @ 7pm 
 

True Vine Baptist 
True Vine has moved to new location 

711 East 105th Street, Cleveland, Ohio 44108. 

 

Dear Tres Dias Community,  

 

Happy New Year to All!  This year is moving so rapidly that I already find I 
am behind in all that I want to do.  Thank God Tres Dias doesn’t rely on me 
alone, and praise Him for empowering our entire Community for keep 
things going forward.  

Our first Secuela of 2014 was very well attended.  We were truly blessed 
with two heart-warming fourth day talks. Thanks go to all who helped set-
up, led us in music, brought gifts of delicious snacks, shared words of 
wisdom in devotions of faith and fourth day talks. We are so blessed to be 

able to hear you share your new lives with us. I also want to thank our Fourth Day Chairs, 
LaToya and Charles Ellington, for making sure this all happens. When you get that call from 
LaToya or Charles, please be open to sharing your fourth day, and give God the opportunity to 
help you share with your Tres Dias community. 

I look forward to seeing you at our next Secuela on 
Saturday, February 8, 2014. We will be gathering at THE 
new True Vine Baptist Church. I say new because they 
are in a new building.  (If you go to the old address you 
may be a very lonely person.)  The new address is 711 
East 105th Street, Cleveland, Ohio 44108.   Prior to the 
Secuela, for those on team, or interested in being on a 
team, please plan to attend the Essentials Training that 
begins at 6:00 p.m.. The Secuela starts at 7:00 p.m.  Lets’ 
show this New True Vine Baptist Church how 
Cleveland Tres Dias rocks. 

We held our first Secretariat of 2014 this month.  Like 
the Secuela, this meeting was well attended. Thanks to all 

who came to share and support the business decision making that supports the Weekend 
experiences.  

One thing that came up at our meeting was our next Pay It Forward Dinner (April 12 at Christ 
Presbyterian).  These wonderful dinners are held at the Secuelas prior to each Men’s and 



Women’s Weekends, and are sponsored by the team from the previous Weekend.  These 
dinners are an important source of scholarship funds to cover the cost of the Weekends.  At 
these dinners, we suggest you bring donations in whatever amount you would pay for a meal 
at your favorite restaurant. These funds have made all the difference in keeping the Weekends 
affordable.  So, please join us on Saturday, April 12, and remember to Pay It Forward so we can 
help future candidates with scholarships.  

So, as the New Year gets rolling, please join with fellow Pescadores at our monthly Secuela's 
and Secretariats, and in support of the upcoming Weekends.  May God be glorified by the unity 
and harmony that He has showered on our entire Tres Dias Community.   

Your Brother in Christ, 
Tim Elek 
(Men’s #7) 


